Kensington Conservation Commission February 11, 2014 Members present: Sydnee Goddard, Bob Gustafson, Joan Skewes Call to Order 7:30 pm

1. January meeting minutes reviewed and accepted with corrections.

## 2. Natural Resource Inventory (NRI)

The changes to maps are being made to add in trails in the town park. Trails and bridges surrounding the town park are not entirely on town land and will be removed from the map. The Conservation land map will also include the demarcation of the Lewis land in conservation.

## 3. Selectmen's Meeting

Kuegel driveway construction was discussed. The Selectmen allowed the driveway construction before reclamation completed it was felt the reclamation could be completed quicker.

## 4. Other Business

Exeter dam removal. Syd presented a map showing how the dam removal would affect ground water. There is a meeting March 8<sup>th</sup> in Exeter to discuss the dam removal.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.